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March 3rd, 2014 

League Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order by South President Jim Zellmann at 7:15 pm.  Role call showed that all teams were represented.

Doug Shuette (Brownton) spoke about the baseballs, unfortunately they are not in the country yet and we are waiting on the shipment.  Doug asked that all teams that ordered still please give him the check for your teams order.  Doug will stay in contact with Nicklasson and work out how to deliver the baseballs to the teams once he has received them.

Aaron Schultz (Winsted) spoke on behalf of the Herald Journal.  He distributed the bar cards to the teams and posters to help promote.  Aaron also discussed the Review Ads, urging all the teams to have any changes to their ads into the Herald Journal by the beginning of April.  He also delivered the line-up cards for the league which Secretary Kuerschner will distribute and hold the extras.

Treasurers Report:

Was given by Treasurer Kuerschner and the League currently has $2,055.25 in the checking account.  There will be many expenses going out this month as well as the income from each teams’ Dues/Insurance/Review Ads.  The league is still sitting fine financially.

The minutes from the January meeting we distributed via email and Denis Zabel (St. Boni) moved to accept the minutes as emailed, Brian Tichy (Carver) seconded, motion carried.

State Board Report –


Secretary Kuerschner passed out all the documents from the state board meeting that all the clubs needed to fill out and sign.  He also went through the handbook for 2014 and read through the highlighted parts that the state board talked about at the February meeting.  


The necessity for the teams to use the state website was re-addressed, in that the rosters for all teams must also be kept up to date on the state website.  This is were the state board will go for verification of rosters for playoffs.

Brownton Region Update –


Doug Schuette discussed some of the early items for the regions, i.e. logistics of parking for the players and other minor items.  They feel that they will be ready to go for this tournament as they still have in place most everything from the State Tourney from 2011.

President Zellmann discussed the protocol for Regions/State tournaments and what is expected.  Please abide by these rules and don’t make the region committee/commissioner levy fines for infractions.  There was also discussion about the last weekend games specifically should there be a flip to determine the home team in the first game for Region Champion.  This will be discussed further with the region committee at their meeting later this spring.

Old Business
The collection of Dues/Insurance/Review Ads took place prior to the beginning of the meeting.

Secretary Kuerschner discussed briefly the Insurance forms for the coming year.  He indicated that all managers had received a copy of the Certificate of Coverage and the Notification of Injury.  Please refer to these for any injuries that may occur during the season.  The coverage of insurance began on Feb. 7th, 2014 and will continue through September 7th, 2014.  If you have any questions please refer to these documents otherwise contact Secretary Kuerschner and he will assist.

KGLB – Jeremy Stender has indicated to Secretary Kuerschner that he has the Radio Games ready to go and will get those out to the teams later this week for final confirmation.

New Business
Discussion about the need to equalize the number of teams in the league, VP Tom Lemke started the discussion about do we add or do we look to add another club to even out the divisions.  The general discussion was that we would look at individual clubs that approached our league but we would not go out and actively ask clubs to join.  Let them come to us.

Crow River Review game summary form – Aaron Schultz (Winsted) has updated the form to include a column for game for those individuals that may not have gotten an at bat during the game but did legally enter the game.  These forms will still be submitted to Aaron at the Herald Journal

Courtesy Rule for the Catcher during regular season league play, Aaron Schultz (Winsted) moved to continue with courtesy runner for the catcher at anytime during the regular season, Joe Berrios (Mayer) seconded, motion carried.

Stephen Wiblemo (Glencoe) brought up the confusion from last year on games that were called due to weather and what is the protocol.  The group looked at the By-Laws Article 5 paragraph 6.  Adam Dammann (Plato) moved to add the following sentence to paragraph 6, “A game not completing 5 innings or 4 ½ (home team ahead), and called for rain or any other cause will be replayed, not resumed.”  Joe Berrios (Mayer) seconded, the motion was further discussed, motion carried.  Secretary Kuerschner will update the Constitution/By-Laws and email out to all teams ASAP.

We broke for a 10 minute recess to finalize scheduling between teams.

Meeting was resumed and Secretary Kuerschner ran through the 2014 schedule and finalized it.

President Zellman brought up Protests from the State Handbook, just to review with everyone.

Aaron Schultz (Winsted) moved to adjourn, Denis Zabel (St. Boni) seconded, motion carried.

Next Meeting will be the Playoff Roster meeting which will be Monday June 30th, 2014 at Dubb’s in Glencoe at 7:00 pm.
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